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THE PARISHES OF BRANDESTON AND KETTLEBURGH 

 

Dear Friends 

 

It was my pleasure to announce at the United Benefice Service at Easton 

on the first Sunday of July that Bishop David has confirmed that Revd 

Deirdre West is to be our next Priest-in-Charge. Below is an extract of the 

email from the Archdeacon about her appointment: 
 

'Following a good interview process this week, supported by our patrons, 

Bishop David is pleased to appoint The Rev Deirdre West as priest in 

charge of the Benefice. I know we can rely on your prayers as she prepares 

to undertake a changed role. There will be a formal licensing service later 

in the year. 

With my blessings 

Archdeacon Ian' 
 

It is always challenging when a priest retires and for several months 

Deirdre has held the benefice churches together in an efficient and 

supportive way as the Assistant Priest. She has also conducted several 

baptisms, weddings and funerals and offered pastoral care in the 

community.  Some time ago is was agreed by the bishop that she could 

change her ministerial role from being a self-supporting minister to a 

stipendiary, full time priest in charge and Deirdre felt strongly that God 

was calling her to offer herself as the priest in this benefice. 
 

As we enter a new phase in the church's life and ministry I pray Deirdre 

will be supported and encouraged by the ministry team, PCC's and 

congregations as we move forward together seeking new growth both 

spiritually and in our Christian journey of discipleship. 
 

I hope August is full of sunshine and good things for you all. 

With God's blessing & the love of Christ. 

 

Revd Canon Deirdre Parmenter 

Interim Rural Dean of Loes Deanery 

01728 748145 deirdreparmenter@gmail.com 

mailto:deirdreparmenter@gmail.com
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Contact details if you need to contact a member of the Clergy:The Revd Dr Stephen 

Brian (Rural Dean)  01728 685308 

 

 

                                                 

         The Revd Deirdre West   01728 688340  

 

Brandeston 

Elders: Miss Eileen Leach  685298 

 Mrs Mary Baker 685807 

 Churchwardens: Mrs Alison Molyneux 685244 Mrs Mary Baker 685807 

 

Kettleburgh 

Elders: Mrs Jackie Clark 723623 

 Mrs Valerie Upson 723078 

 

Churchwardens:  Mr John Bater 723532 

  Mrs Valerie Upson 723078 
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DIARY FOR AUGUST 2014 
 

Friday 1st      10.30am – 12  Coffee Morning at Kettleburgh Village Hall 

Thursday 7th      10.00am Brandeston Coffee Morning, 100+ Club Draw 

at Village Hall 

Friday 8th  7.30pm Brandeston Film Club – “Private Peaceful” – 

see below 

Sunday 10th  3 – 5.30pm Sunday Afternoon Tea in Brandeston – see 

below 

Mon 11th  – Wed 

13th  

9.30am – 1pm Holiday Club at Charsfield Primary School – 

see below. 

Sunday 17th  10am Special Service, including Holiday Club 

Children at Dallinghoo – see below 

Saturday 16th   Nobody’s Wedding at Brandeston – see below 

Thursday 28th  9am Deanery Pilgrimage   to Ely Cathedral – see 

below. 

Saturday 30th  Brandeston Garage Sales 

 
BRANDESTON FILM CLUB   Membership is £10 for the year. 

 

August 

8th 

Private Peaceful Filmed near Ipswich & in Christchurch Park -Set 

in the fields of Devon and the WW1 battlefields 

of Flanders, two brothers fall for the same girl 

while contending with the pressures of their feudal 

family life, the war, and the price of courage and 

cowardice.  

Director: Pat O'Connor  

Writers: Michael Morpurgo (novel), Simon Reade 

(screenplay)  

Stars: Jack O'Connell, Richard Griffiths George 

Mackay 
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September 

12th 

Le Weekend A British couple return to Paris many years after 

their honeymoon there in an attempt to rejuvenate 

their marriage.  

Director: Roger Michell  Writer: Hanif Kureishi   

Stars: Jeff Goldblum, Jim Broadbent, Lindsay 

Duncan 

October 

10th 

Saving Mr 

Banks 

Author P. L. Travers reflects on her difficult 

childhood while meeting with filmmaker Walt 

Disney during production for the adaptation of her 

novel, Mary Poppins.  

Director: John Lee Hancock  

Writers: Kelly Marcel, Sue Smith  

Stars: Emma Thompson, Tom Hanks, Colin 

Farrell 

 

 

************* 

SUNDAY AFTERNOON TEA 

10th August in the lovely garden of Richard and Mary Mitson-Woods.   Do come along 

and enjoy a cream tea from 3 p.m. to 5.30 p.m.  Price £5 in aid of the village hall tennis 

court fund.                              Sue Thurlow 

 ************* 
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Where:  Charsfield Primary School 

When: August 11th, 12th, 13th.  9:30 – 1:00p.m.    Bring a packed lunch. 

Who: for all primary age children living or staying in the area. 

What:  a holiday club organised by local churches on the theme of 

Megamakers.   

There will be also be a special service on Sunday 17th  August at 10:00am at 

Dallinghoo where the children from the Club are invited to take part.  

We do hope that you will book one or more of these dates in your diary.  

To book a place, or find out more, please ring:  

Mary Baker 01728 685 807   marybaker555@hotmail.co.uk 

or  

Jackie Clark 01728 723 623    jwc51@btinternet.com 
 

************* 

NOBODY’S WEDDING – 16TH AUGUST 

Thanks to all who are coming along for the wonderful support for this event.  All tickets 

were sold out in a few days.                             Sue Thurlow 

************* 

DEANERY PILGRIMAGE 

This year the Revd Jonathan Olanczuk has taken over from the Revd Deirdre West as 

organiser of the Deanery Pilgrimage. The pilgrimage will take place on August 28th and 

will be to Ely Cathedral. The coach will leave Sweffling Church at 9.00am and will return 

by 5.30pm. Parking will be available in the village. The cost will be £20.00 per person. 

There will be a tour of the cathedral and the Bishop of Ely will preside at a service of 

Holy Communion during the visit. Please contact Sheila Tesh on 01728 663518 to reserve 

your place on the coach. If you have been on the previous pilgrimages you will know that 

it is a day not to be missed, so book early! 

 

mailto:jwc51@btinternet.com
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ADVANCE NOTICES 

 

Saturday 6th Sept 2.30pm Kettleburgh Flower and Produce show – see 

below 

Monday 8th Sept 10 – 11am Keep Fit Class at Kettleburgh Village Hall – see 

below 

Thursday 11th Sept 6.30pm Kettleburgh Players Auditions – see below 

Saturday 13th Sept 9am-5pm Suffolk Historic Churches Trust Cycle Ride 

Sunday 14th Sept  Autumn Plant Fair at Helmingham Hall – see 

below 

Saturday 27th Sept 7.30pm - 

late 

Late Summer Dance with Live Band at 

Brandeston. Food / bar available. 

All welcome  -   ‘ravers’ and their children 

More details next month. 

Saturday 4th Oct 8.00pm John Ward Band at Kettleburgh – see below 

 

KETTLEBURGH FLOWER AND PRODUCE SHOW – SATURDAY 6th  

SEPTEMBER 

 

This year’s show will be held in the village hall at 2.30 pm on September 6th.  Entries to 

be staged by 10.30 am.  Open to everyone, not just Kettleburgh residents, and not just 

expert cooks and gardeners, the show has classes for vegetables, flowers, fruit, wine, 

cookery, photography a special section for children’s work and a novelty section where 

you can enter your mis-shapen fruit and veg and your holiest hosta leaf.  If you’ve never 

entered before, have a go, you might surprise yourself.  If you’ve got glorious gladioli, 

dazzling dahlias or a monster marrow this is the place to impress your friends and 

neighbours. There will be refreshments, a raffle and a chance to chat.  Surplus and 

donated produce is sold at 4.30 pm.  

 

The two photography classes this year are My Favourite View and The Animal Kingdom. 

The children’s classes are a Loom Bracelet, a Home Made Party Invitation and a 

Vegetable Monster. 

 

 If you’d like advice on how to stage something we’re all willing to help.  Schedules are 

available from Claire, Jackie Clark or Tracy Wingfield or can be downloaded from the 

Kettleburgh website.  Any offers of help beforehand or on the day to Claire please.  

 

Claire Norman 01728 724372 auntclaire@btinternet.com 

 ************* 

KETTLEBURGH KEEP FIT CLASS 

mailto:auntclaire@btinternet.com
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Classes take place on Monday mornings, 10 - 11 am,  in the Village Hall. The last class 

before the summer break will be on the 21st July and classes start again on the 8th Sept.  

Why not come along one morning and try it out - it's fun and friendly and will only cost 

you £5.                 Liz Marzetti 
 

 ************* 

KETTLEBURGH PLAYERS 

The next production by the Kettleburgh Players will be A Tale of Robin Hood, a thrilling 

adventure full of swashbuckling chaps and glamorous maidens, an evil Sheriff and his 

creepy henchman, all the usual ingredients you have come to expect from our elegant 

productions. Well, we can dream, can't we? 

Auditions will start on 11th Sept at 6.30pm in the Village Hall. Rehearsals are on 

Thursdays, starting at 6.30pm and the performances will be on the 12th, 13th and 14th 

February 2015 - the weekend before half-term. 

We welcome anyone over the age of 8 who is prepared to sing, dance (jig about) learn 

lines, help backstage or with costumes, paint scenery or gather props together. 

If you haven't tried it already, do come along and all the old hands - see you on the 11th! 

 

 ************* 
 

Helmingham Hall   Plant Heritage 

PLANT HERITAGE AT HELMINGHAM 

Helmingham Hall IP14 6EF 

AUTUMN PLANT FAIR 
SUNDAY 14TH SEPTEMBER 2014 10:00 AM-4:00 PM 

Adults: £6 (includes entry to gardens) 

Children: Free! 

FREE BULBS FOR FIRST 800 VISITORS! 
Specialist nurseries - National Plant Collections 

Garden Tours - Plant Doctor & Talks 

Live Music & entertainment - Local food & drink 

 

  www.suffolkplantheritage.com          www.helmingham.com 

  NCCPG Reg charity 1004009                      Tel: 01473 890799 
 

 ************* 

SUFFOLK HISTORIC CHURCHES TRUST – SPONSORED CYCLE RIDE 

Yes, it’s the time of year again folks to get out your bikes. 
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On Saturday 13th September, between 9am and 5pm. You can start and finish anywhere 

you want, checking in at as many churches and chapels that you pass on the way as you 

can. Or you can walk; Dinah walked round some churches in Ipswich last year. 

We will also need people to sit in our churches and we couldn’t do it without people to 

sponsor us. We now have the sponsor forms. The sooner you start asking people, the 

quicker your form will fill. 

Please contact Ruth for Brandeston 685233, and Pat for Kettleburgh 621144. 

 

 ************* 

 

THE JOHN WARD BAND COMES TO KETTLEBURGH 

John Ward (of John & Mario) is playing at Kettleburgh Village Hall on Saturday 4 

October.  He will be accompanied by his band, described on his website 

(http://www.johnward.org.uk/) as: 

'exceptional guitarist Stephen Mynott, double bass and mandolin player Les Woodley, 

Andy Marr Cajon percussion and Lynne Ward harmony vocal and mandolin. With a 

strong emphasis on vocal harmony from all the band, the eclectic mix of styles once again 

reflects John's songwriting and repertoire and reproduces some of the sounds found on 

John's studio albums. Sometimes the band is joined by other musicians' 

If you have enjoyed John & Mario on previous occasions in Kettleburgh (or elsewhere), 

you will appreciate what fine musicians they are.  If not, come along and find out! 

Tickets will be on sale, priced at £7.50, from Jackie Clark (723623), or may be booked by 

email (jwc51@btinternet.com).  The evening begins at 8:00pm.  There will be a bar with 

snacks.   All proceeds in aid of the Village Hall.  Look out for posters around the village 

nearer to the date.     
                   Jackie Clark 

 

 

 

 
PAST EVENTS 

 

BRANDESTON TABLE TENNIS 

The Table Tennis has had an enjoyable and successful season.  

We will be starting again in September. Everyone is welcome. 
                Ruth 

Garratt 

 

************* 

 
 

KETTLEBURGH GREEN TRUST LOTTERY  

http://www.johnward.org.uk/
mailto:jwc51@btinternet.com
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The results of   KGT Lottery draw for July 2014: 

 

1st Prize:        Caroline Wheeler-Rowe 

 

2nd Prize:    Dinah Reed                                          Trevor Jessop 

 

************* 

 

BRANDESTON 100+ CLUB 

 
The July draw for the 100+ club was held at the village hall on 3rd July. 

The winners were ; 

 

First prize, ticket number 54 Jacqui and Graham Rice, Westerling, Low street, 

Brandeston. 

 

Second prize, ticket number 79,  Steve Williams, 'Partridges', Mill Lane, Brandeston. 

 

The next draw is due to take place on 7th August.                                      Don Evans 

 

 

NOTICES 

 

BRIDGE FARM, BRANDESTON 
Many people have been asking us about the goings on at Bridge Farm recently ..  so we 

have pleasure in telling you! For the past 2 years we have been rearing slow grown and 

naturally reared animals, and we are now able to offer these for sale as delicious meat in 

our Cool Room, where our freezers are! We have at present Herdwick hoggetts (lamb 

over 9 months old), all cuts of pork in various sizes, and free range chicken.  

We are opening our Cool Room at Bridge Farm on the following dates -  do please come 

along and visit us.  

 

2nd/3rd August 

30th/31st August 

27th/28th September 

 

If you are unable to make any of the above dates, please do not hesitate to give us a ring. 

01728 685320 

Many thanks 

Sally and Steve Western 

 

************* 
MOBILE POLICE STATION 
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As you were aware the mobile Police station that used to visit your villages had been 

withdrawn from service approx 2 years ago. 

  

We / that is the Suffolk Coastal Policing area have been able to obtain a new smaller 

mobile Police station (transit van) that we  can use to resume such visits. 

As there has been some interest  from your Parishes for the mobile Police station to return. 

  

I have been able to secure some dates and times to visit these are as follows. 

  

EARL SOHAM 09:30 / 10:30 (layby A1120) 

  

BRANDESTON 10:45 / 11:45 (village hall) 

  

KETTLEBURGH 12:00 / 13:00 (village hall) 

  

EASTON 13:15 / 14:15 (car park) 

  

THURSDAYS  

JULY 31ST   

 AUGUST No visit (mobile station not available fully booked) 

SEPT 11TH 

OCT 2ND 

NOV 13TH 

DEC 4TH  

  

These dates and times are subject to change without notice due to Policing requirements 

(ie) me being called away to deal with and incident or if the Mobile Police Station is 

required else where. I will endeavour to keep these appointments with in my control. 

   

If you should have any questions or comments please contact me either by email or 

dialling 101 and ask for officer 3034 Christian Hassler 

 Kindest regards  

PCSO 3034 Christian Hassler 

Framlingham Police Station 

************* 
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St Elizabeth Hospice’s Suffolk Cycle Challenge is coming up in August and we’re 

encouraging supporters to get on their bike and cycle through the beautiful Suffolk 

countryside. It’s suitable for all ages and abilities, with three routes to choose from, see 

below…  

Take on the Suffolk Cycle Challenge in support of St Elizabeth 

Hospice 

St Elizabeth Hospice supporters are climbing into the saddle for a cycle ride through the 

idyllic Suffolk countryside on Sunday 31st August. 

 Starting and finishing at Framlingham College, the event features a choice of two main 

routes: one is 40 miles, the other a more challenging 80. There is also a short route of 6-7 

miles which the whole family can enjoy together.   

Joanne Rodger, Events and Challenges Fundraiser at St Elizabeth Hospice, said: “This 

event is suitable for cyclists of all abilities, from families riding with their children to 

seasoned riders taking on long distance routes. Suffolk has some beautiful scenery for the 

riders to enjoy along their way, and we hope that the Suffolk Cycle Challenge will raise 

thousands of pounds for local Hospice care.” 

 Cyclists are asked to raise sponsorship, and all proceeds raised will help the Hospice, an 

independent charity which costs £9.1 million a year to run, and relies on fundraising 

events, individual donations and income generated from its shops to meet the majority of 

these costs. 

 Entry for the 40 or 80 mile rides is £30; riders must be aged 13 or older, and all riders 

under 18 must be accompanied by an adult at all times.  

 The family route is just £10, with those under 16 riding for free.  

 The route will feature refreshment stops to give riders a chance to refill their water bottles 

and buy food and drink.  

 St Elizabeth Hospice improves life for people living with a progressive illness in East 

Suffolk and South Norfolk.   

 Last year it cared for over 2,000 people and 2014 is its 25th Anniversary year. 

www.stelizabethhospice.org.uk 

 

************* 
 

http://www.stelizabethhospice.org.uk/
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VILLAGE WEBSITES 

For up-to-date information about your village, visit these websites: 

www.brandeston.net                                      www.kettleburgh.suffolk.gov.uk 

 

************* 
MAGAZINE ARTICLES 

Please send, deliver or e-mail any contributions for the magazine by 15th of each month to:

 Mrs Val Butcher, Woodlands, Church Road, Kettleburgh, IP13 7LF 

or e-mail valerie.butcher@talk21.com, tel: 724777.  

 

Please send e-mails in Microsoft Word format (97), PDF or jpg for pictures/scans. 

Covers are particularly welcome! 

 

 

CHURCH CLEANING 

 

Brandeston                                        Kettleburgh 

3rd  Jane Mitchell and Louise Paget Alison Gibson 

10th  Christine Matthews and Don Evans Jackie Clark 

17th  Helen Fletcher and Karren Piper Dinah Reed 

24th  Ruth Garratt and Mary Baker Jane O’Leary 

31st  Kelly Jeffery Fay Clarke 

7th Sept Marian Hutson and Julia Elson Claire Norman 

 

CHURCH FLOWERS 

 

3rd  Marian Kirton Irene Dick 

10th  Helen Saxton Alison Gibson 
17th   Eve Crane                             Alison Gibson 

24th  Nancy Demetriadi Anne Bater 

31st        Pippa Brown Anne Bater 

7th Sept  Ruth Garratt Claire Norman  

    

 

http://www.brandeston.net/
http://www.kettleburgh.suffolk.gov.uk/
mailto:valerie.butcher@talk21.com

